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February 17, 2004

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Council of the District of Columbia

Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 5
Washington, D.C. 20004

Re: Performance Oversight Hearing, Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration

Dear Councilmember Ambrose,


At our regularly scheduled monthly Commission meeting on February 12, 2004, we voted unanimously to provide a written statement regarding the Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration.  The bottom line upfront: our Commission judges Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration’s (ABRA) performance to be a grave disappointment with respect to enabling ANC participation.


One, their database, which is available on their website, still has not been updated to reflect the redistricting.  As a result, for the first six months of calendar year 2003, notices were mailed to the wrong Commissions.  To add insult to injury, ABRA still enforced the hearing dates.  The fact that the problem still exists indicates a serious leadership deficiency.


Two, they do not post the hearing agenda seven days prior to their meeting.  Furthermore, when the agenda is provided at the meeting, it is subject to change without any regard for the time of the community members who have taken off work to participate in these hearings.  Currently there are 13 protests active in our Commission, six where the Commission is an official protestant and seven where members of our community are the protestants. This continued disregard for the financial realities of our citizens is unacceptable as they are required to take annual leave or forfeit time during the work day to attend these hearings.

Three, they do not provide the required seven days notice of when a hearing will take place.  Often times, our Commission receives an e-mail notification with only a few days notice requesting our participation.  And of course, if we can not accommodate the leadership’s poor planning, we are dismissed as a protestant.

However, there are a few bright spots that offset the these problems.  We believe under the excellent leadership of Maria Delaney, the staff that has been very engaged in the community.  In our Commission alone, there have been countless community meetings where the ABRA representatives have been present to discuss issues and answer questions.  Moreover, the existing Alcohol Beverage Control (ABC) Board investigators have been equally responsive.  Meaning that when we identify a bad actor, they assist us in specific investigations.  But it is clear there are not enough personnel to provide proactive investigations.  


We offer the following the suggestions.  First, hire the Counsel’s mandated number of ABC investigators.  Second, the Board Chairperson should be a part-time paid position in order to attract qualified candidates.  Third, post agendas seven days prior to the hearing and adhere to the times posted for the specific license holders.  Fourth, conduct hearings after traditional work hours in order to facilitate community participation.  Hopefully with this constructive criticism, the ABC Board will take steps that reduce the burden of participation in their deliberations.
On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868
For more information about our Commission, please visit our website – www.anc6a.org
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